
Updated Statement of Common Ground between Runnymede Borough Council and
Highways England: September 2019

Constituent parties to this Statement of Common Ground

-Highways England

-Runnymede Borough Council

Geographical area covered by this Statement of Common Ground

This Statement of Common Ground (SOCG) covers the Borough of Runnymede and part of the
Borough of Spelthorne in so far as it also relates to Junction 13 of M25.
Purpose

This is an updated Statement of Common Ground prepared between Runnymede Borough
Council and Highways England. It supersedes a previous Statement of Common Ground
agreed between the two parties, dated November 2018.

1.1

The Statement of Common Ground is specifically focussed on the transport implications that
arise from the development proposals contained in the submission Runnymede 2030 Local
Plan on the Strategic Road Network (SRN) junctions; in particular, but not exclusively to, the
effects upon the M25 in the locality of Junctions 11and 13.

1.2

!

The Government expects Local Authorities to significantly boost the supply of housing in their
areas to meet identified needs and address affordability issues.

1.3

Department for Transport Circular 02/2013 sets out the policy of the Secretary of State in
respect of the Strategic Road Network (SRN) and the Delivery of Sustainable Development.

1.4

This Statement of Common Ground reaffirms that Runnymede Borough Council and Highways
England have cooperated during the production of the transport evidence base which has
underpinned the Runnymede 2030 Local Plan and which has been produced utilising the
SINTRAM 72 model to assess the strategic transport impacts of the development proposals.

1.5

During preparation of the evidence base, Highways England raised a number of queries and
requested more information to understand the impacts of the proposed development in the
Borough of Runnymede over the period of the Local Plan on the SRN,particularly in terms of
vehicles entering and leaving the SRN at Junction 11of the M25 which is located centrally in
the Borough. A number of meetings were held under the Duty to Cooperate to discuss the
transport implications of the Local Plan on the SRN more fully. These meetings have been
attended by Highways England,Runnymede Borough Council and Surrey County Council (who
provide Runnymede Borough Council with specialist technical advice on highway matters).

1.6

The purpose of this updated SoCG is to inform the Runnymede 2030 Local Plan Examination in
Public (EiP) and all interested parties about the areas of agreement between Runnymede
Borough Council and Highways England, including matters agreed between the parties

1.7
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